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gb #8-123.1 Miss Biancheria MOTION 

Request that the 
Administration provide a 

report as to whether or not 
there are Chapter 74 quarterly 
meetings. 

 

The Vocational Technical Education Regulations that apply to 

Chapter 74-approved vocational technical education programs 

state: "The General Advisory Committee shall meet at least 

twice per year,  ...... Meetings shall comply with the Open 

Meeting Law, M G.L. c.39, s.23B ..... " 

 
Worcester Technical High School conducts two meetings 

annually. Both the General Advisory Committee and the 

individual Program Advisory Committees meet on the same 

evening in the Fall and again in the Spring of the academic 

year.  

 

Additionally, each of the individual Chapter 74 programs are 

contractually required to meet once per month, usually the 

third Monday, as a department.  These meetings are to 

discuss, among other things, departmental goals, student 

data, program needs, instructional practices, and 

departmental initiatives. 

 

gb #9-38 Mr. O’Connell 
Miss Biancheria 
Mr. Comparetto 
Miss McCullough 
Mr. Monfredo 

ITEM 
To include a hiring preference 
for Worcester students in 

construction projects involving 
the City of Worcester, 
including but not limited to the 

stadium to be constructed for 
the Worcester Red Sox, and 
for related structures, 

especially for summer 
positions and for positions 
which are amenable to the 

academic schedules of 
students. 

The Administration is already in contact with Red Sox officials 
about the possibility of student employment once the ball park is 
open.  However, students are not allowed to be involved in 

construction projects at any level. 
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gb #9-88 Mr. Monfredo 

 
MOTION 
Request that the 
Administration provide a 

presentation in the Spring 
2019 on the 100 Males to 
College Program. 

Mr. Robert Jennings will respond to the item at the December 5th  
School Committee meeting as part of the Report of the 
Superintendent. 

gb #9-98 Mr. Comparetto 

 
ITEM 
Request that the 

Administration ensure that 
feminine hygiene products 

are available in all bathrooms 
in grades 6-12. 

The WPS Nursing Supervisor is coordinating with all school 
nurses to ensure that feminine hygiene products are available 

in all schools.  At this time, feminine hygiene products are 
available in all middle and high school bathrooms.   

gb #9-100 Mr. Comparetto 
Mr. O’Connell 

ITEM 
Request that the City 
Manager and City Council 

consider creating a program 
that prioritizes housing for all 

homeless students and their 
immediate families.   

A program that prioritizes housing for all homeless students 
and their immediate families is not under the purview of the 
school department.   

gb #9-103 Mr. Comparetto 
Mr. O’Connell 

ITEM 
Request that the 
Administration collaborate 

with MASC and community 
organizations to strengthen 

school site councils.   

The Administration has reached out to MASC to coordinate 
professional development on strategies and methods to 
maximize school site council participation and effectiveness.  

A workshop for principals and other leaders may be planned 
for later this school year.  
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gb #9-159 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

gb #8-369 

 

Mr. Comparetto 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Comparetto 

Mr. Foley 

Mr. Monfredo 

MOTION 

Request that the Administration 

secure a report from DESE on 

the lengthy time line. 

 

ITEM 

Request that the Administration 

provide an update of the Sex 

Education unit in the Health 

Education curriculum. 

Per a memorandum from Commissioner of Education Jeffrey 
Riley, the Comprehensive Health Curriculum Framework will 

be adopted by June of 2020. 

gb #9-278 Mr. O’Connell 

Miss Biancheria 

Mr. Foley 

Miss McCullough 

Mr. Monfredo 

ITEM 
To review the Massachusetts 

Model System for Educator 

Evaluation, Superintendent and 

District Administrator Rubric, as 

updated during July 2019, and 

to determine whether it 

requires, or makes advisable, 

any change in the current 

process utilized by the School 

Committee to evaluate the 

Superintendent, and by the 

Superintendent to evaluate 

other district administrators.  

The Superintendent will attend a conference on the “Drive In 
On Superintendent Evaluations” offered by the MASC, MASS 

and DESE.  The presentation will include an overview of the 
process to include the evaluation requirements, the principles 
of best practice, an introduction to the recently revised 

training and guidance tools as well as an introduction to the 
pilot Indicator Level Rubric. 

gb #9-306 Mr. Monfredo MOTION 

Request that the 
Administration invite Tina 

Grosowsky, Project 
Coordinator from the 

Department of Psychiatry at 
UMass Medical School, to a 
School Committee meeting 

to provide a presentation on 
the dangers of vaping.  

The Administration is recommending that Ms. Grosowsky be 

invited to present at the February 2020 School Committee 
meeting.  Given the recently instituted ban on the sale of 

vaping products in Massachusetts, the Administration felt it 
most prudent to hear from Ms. Grosowsky once the long-

term situation surrounding these products is clearer.  In the 
interim, school personnel remain vigilant in enforcing school 
policy around the prohibition on vaping and other illicit 

substances while also continuing to educate students about 
the dangers of these products. 

 
 


